
SANDOWN NORTH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

May 2022 

From the desk of Mrs. Stafford, Principal 

Dear families and friends of Sandown North! 
 
As we head into the last several weeks of school, we have a lot to look 
forward to as we begin to normalize our routines for the first time in two 
years. The Sandown PTA is planning two fun events to bring students 
and families together again. On May 20th they are sponsoring a Family 
Fun Night at Sandown Central. Then, on Saturday May 21st, back by 
popular demand, they are having two dances. (See details on page 6). 
We are excited that our gym will be buzzing with the sounds of families 
enjoying time together in our school again! Next year they hope to 

continue to revive these old favorites and new activities, but they need help! Please consider joining 
and helping where you can. They have many leadership positions vacant for next year. The next PTA 
meeting will be held on May 2 at 6 pm at Sandown Central. If you plan on volunteering, just a 
reminder that you need to complete the Designated Volunteer application. Call our front office if you 
have any questions. 
 
Our PTA and parents are always so supportive of our teachers and staff and spoil us in May. 
May 2 - 6th is Teacher Appreciation Week and the PTA has turned it into a month-long celebration, 
providing a special treat each Friday - donuts, chocolate, lunch and coffee! What could be better than 
that?  Thank you PTA for your generosity. I am also incredibly thankful for our educators. We have 
the best staff at Sandown North. They collaborate and work together as a team to do what’s best for 
our students and always conduct themselves with professionalism, taking pride in their work and 
caring deeply about your child’s education and well-being. They care about each other and lift one 
another up during trying times and always manage to find their good humor, laughter and smiles. 
They are a phenomenal team.  
 
May is also state testing month for our 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders. Special thanks to Mrs. Guanci for 
her scheduling and support. There is a surprising amount of coordination, scheduling, and technical 
support that goes into organizing it. Thanks to teachers and special educators for their flexibility and 
support for our students. Information about testing days was sent home via email. It is important for 
students to arrive at school on those days, on time, well-rested and with some healthy snacks. 

Recently I emailed a survey to our parents of 1st through 4th graders for your feedback on the past 
year and what would serve your child best next year. Please complete the google Grades 1-4 Parent 
Survey by May 6th. We will be working on next year’s class placements in the coming weeks and 
your input is valuable to us. Finally, we will also be having another Coffee and Conversation with the 

https://forms.gle/QxgTXrr3erfjHT35A
https://forms.gle/QxgTXrr3erfjHT35A


Principals on Thursday, June 2nd from 9-10 am under the tent out front. We love having the 
opportunity to meet with you face to face to provide information and talk with you about your ideas 
and concerns. Look for an upcoming email to sign up to attend.   

Stay tuned for other end of year events and fifth grade transition activities! 

Happy Spring, 

Nancy Stafford, Principal  

 

Attendance Policy 

We ask that you contact the school prior to the start of the school 

day (8:40 am) if your child will not be attending school.  To provide 

for the security of your child, school absences that are not reported 

to the school will be followed up with a phone call from the office.  If 

necessary, the person listed by you on your emergency card will be contacted.  If the school is still 

unable to ascertain the whereabouts of your child, the Sandown Police Department will be contacted 

to conduct a wellness visit to ensure the child’s safety. However, it is the parent’s primary 

responsibility to make the call to the school.  The attendance line is available 24 hours a day at 603-

887-8503 or you may report the absence through the Pick Up Patrol website.  Any student arriving 

after the 8:40 am bell must enter through the main entrance with a parent or guardian and check in at 

the office before reporting to the classroom.  If you need help setting up your Pick Up Patrol account, 

please call the office for assistance.   

 

 
Fifth Grade Field Day 

Sandown North will be hosting a Fifth Grade Field Day on Tuesday, 

June 7 at Sandlots.  (Rain date is Thursday June 9).   

We are looking for parent volunteers to help with this event.   

Volunteers will need to arrive by 9am.   

 

Please note:  ALL parents that wish to be able to volunteer for ANY event need to “apply” on the 

district website, complete an application form, and will need to have background and reference 

checks. All previous approvals are outdated at this point and are no longer valid. If you have any 

questions about volunteering, please contact Erin Hallisey at erin.hallisey@timberlane.net 

Thank you, 

Nancy Stafford and Kim DeCristofaro 

mailto:erin.hallisey@timberlane.net


 
 

 

May 2 – Sandown PTA Meeting, Sandown Central, 6pm 

May 5 – School Board Meeting, PAC, 7pm 

May 9 – Grade 4 and 5 Orchestra Rehearsal, PAC, 6:30 pm 

May 10 – Incoming First Grade Parent Night, 6-7 pm, Sandown North 

May 10 – Grade 4 and 5 Orchestra Concert, PAC, 7pm 

May 16 – Arts Night, Sandown North, 5pm (see page 7) 

May 19 – School Board Meeting, PAC, 7pm 

May 20 – PTA Family Block Party, Sandown Central, 5-8pm 

May 21 – PTA’s Glow Dance, Sandown North (see page 6) 

May 27 – Early Dismissal, 1pm 

May 30 – No School, In Observance of Memorial Day 

June 1 – Elementary Instrument Trials, PAC, 5-7pm 

June 2 – Coffee and Conversation, Sandown North Tent, 9am 

June 2 – School Board Meeting, SAU Board Room, 7pm 

June 2 – District Beginner Instrument Concert, PAC, 7pm 

June 4 – Elementary Instrument Trials, PAC, 8-10am 

June 6 – Elementary Instrument Trials, PAC, 5-7pm 

June 6 – PTA Meeting, Sandown North, 6pm 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 PTANEWS 



 Events:   

Teacher Appreciation:  The PTA will be celebrating Teacher 
Appreciation every Friday in the month of May.  We are looking for 
volunteers and donations.  Donation items needed include:  coffee k-
cups, individually packaged snacks and chocolate, gift cards or 
monetary donations for a luncheon.  Labeled donations can be sent 
into school with your child.  If you are interested in helping out, please 

reach out to Heidi Chaput at Heidi.chaput@timberlane.net or use this sign up:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0945a4ab2ea2f49-teacher.   

May 20 – Sandown PTA Block Party at Sandown Central from 5-8pm.  Food, 

music, games and more.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Kristen 

Gondolfo at kgondolfo@gmail.com 

May 21 – The PTA Glow Dance for Preschool through fifth grade will be held 

at Sandown North.  Grades Preschool to 2nd grade will be held from 3:30- 

5pm.  Grades 3 to 5th will be held at 6-8pm.  Please see the sign up genius 

below to donate and or volunteer.    

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D45AAAE2BA4F85-glow 

Please note:  All parents who wish to volunteer must be complete the Designated Volunteer 

application process.  All previous approved Designated Volunteers are outdated and no longer 

valid.  The application can be found on the Timberlane website or by contacting Erin Hallisey 

at Erin.Hallisey@timberlane.net 

Leaders Needed:  We are looking for volunteers to take on 
leadership roles with the PTA for next school year.  We will be in 
need of a President, Vice President and Secretary.  If you are 
interested, please contact me at kgondolfo@gmail.com.   
 
PTA Meetings: Our next meeting will be held on Monday, May 2 

at Sandown Central.  It will begin at 6pm.  

 Thank you,  

Kristen Gondolfo, Sandown PTA President 

mailto:Heidi.chaput@timberlane.net
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/KuGL39VHTaTqTWp5E1gBLA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkP96CP0Q6aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2lnbnVwZ2VuaXVzLmNvbS9nby8xMGMwOTQ1YTRhYjJlYTJmNDktdGVhY2hlclcHc2Nob29sbUIKYl0Cq15icJwgF1IcZXJpbi5oYWxsaXNleUB0aW1iZXJsYW5lLm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~
mailto:kgondolfo@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D45AAAE2BA4F85-glow
mailto:kgondolfo@gmail.com


 

 



  

Our distinguished student artists are eagerly preparing to showcase 
their year-long efforts at the annual Art 
Show.   Due to the pandemic we have been 
unable to have an event to share the 
talents of our students for two years.  The 
Spring Art Show is a year in review of the 

many art concepts, and art history-based lessons that students have 
been exposed to.  The students have created beautiful pieces of artwork 
that will be hung up on display in the hallways of Sandown North School.  This special evening is a 
way to invite our community into our schools to showcase the students' creative work.  Please join us 
to celebrate the Arts on Monday, May 16th at Sandown North Elementary School.   It will run similar 
to our Open House to alleviate crowds with 2 sessions.  Please follow the schedule below. If your last 
name starts with:  

A-L 5-5:45pm 

 M-Z 6-6:45pm 

I look forward to seeing you on May 16th.  Thank you for supporting the Arts!   

Mrs. Allison Lenihan  

The mission of the Timberlane K-12 Visual Art department is to provide the highest quality art 
education possible to all of our students. We feel strongly that art is a vital component of every child’s 
core education and is aligned with both the State and National Visual Arts Standards. Upon high 
school graduation, we believe that students will possess the gift of visual literacy and will be articulate 
participants in a global and culturally diverse society. 

 

 

May Technology News 

During each technology class, students practice recently acquired skills and 

test newly introduced processes in the context of guided lessons. The 

purpose of these lessons is to help students expand their access 

technology tools. Upon completion of guided practice, students engage in 

what we call BEST Time. BEST Time supports student directed creativity 

and learning. During this time students Build, Experiment, Study, and Teams-up with the support of 

curated resources. Student initiatives can take place online or off. It is inspiring to watch students 

learn to work toward self-initiated objectives.  

 

 



    MAY HEALTH NEWS    

As we welcome spring and warmer weather, here are a few reminders to stay healthy. 

● Please make sure your child brings a water bottle every day to school 

● Please apply sunscreen and bug spray on your child before they come to school. Its tick and 

mosquito season- Be prepared. 

● CDC  Web Links for Tick information 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/index.html 

PREVENT BITES                            REMOVE TICKS                                            CHECK SYMPTOMS 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/index.html          https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html          https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/symptoms.html 

 

Preventing tick bites 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html 

Tick exposure can occur year-round, but ticks are most active 

during warmer months (April-September). 

● Before You Go Outdoors 

1. Know where to expect ticks. Ticks live in 

grassy, brushy, or wooded areas, or even on 

animals.  

2. Treat clothing and gear with products 

containing 0.5% permethrin 

3. Use of Insect repellants  

4. Avoid Contact with Ticks 

                 Avoid wooded and brushy areas with high 

grass and leaf litter. 

                 Walk in the center of trails. 

● After You Come Indoors 

1. Check your clothing for ticks.  Examine 

gear and pets.  

2.  Shower soon after being outdoors 

3. Check your body for ticks after being 

outdoors.  

 

https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/removing_a_tick.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/symptoms.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/avoid/on_people.html


 

 Maureen Healy-Simmons, RN, BSN. 

PH- 603-887-8505    Ext 7519 

Fax-603-887-8511 

Maureen.healysimmons@timberlane.net 

 

COVID 

Reminder that COVID cases are still in our community. Please 

test for Covid with any cold/allergy symptoms and remain 

home if not feeling well. The school nurse should be contacted 

directly to report any Covid positive cases in your household 

and to forward testing results. Any questions regarding 

quarantining and absences should be directed to the school 

nurse. 

 TRSD STUDENT & STAFF SCREENING ALGORITHM 

  TRSD  Isolation and Quarantine Guidelines 
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